M Gma || Allyson Niemuth <allyson@niemuthmanor.com>

Small Request - County Challenge

Kim Hurley <hurleygirl831@msn.com> Sat, Mar 18, 2023 at 3:31 PM
To: Allyson Niemuth <allyson@niemuthmanor.com>

To Whom it may concern,

My name is Kim Hurley, my daughter got married at Neimuth Manor on February 25. It was a lovely ceremony held at 4
o’clock. The weather was moody, cold and rainy. Do to the weather the wedding/ reception was condensed. The music we
did have was kept low, we did not have dancing so there was no need to have it loud, and it was completely off by 7:30.
We had no alcohol at the wedding as neither families drink. There was also no fire, sparklers, or fireworks used. The bride
and groom left between 6:30 and 7:00 with a very quick goodbye, we were unable to do our bubble exit do to the weather.
Cleanup was complete before 8:30, with most of the guest gone by 7:30. Only a few of the family members stayed
overnight to make sure everything was good in the morning light. Those that stayed the night ended up going out for pizza
returning to the venue sometime around 10:00. Neimuth Manor staff Allyson and Jonathan were amazing to work with and
take great care of their home/ venue. It was a pleasure working with them.

Sincerely
Kim Hurley

Sent from my iPhone



